
NOTICE 

Atmos Energy Corporation (“Atmos Energy”) intends to propose revisions to its tariff on file with the 
Kentucky Public Service Commission (“Commission”) by making a tariff filing with the Commission on 
or after March 25, 2024. The tariff filing will request that the proposed revisions become effective on or 
after May 1, 2024.   

Atmos Energy intends to propose the following revisions to its Commission approved tariff, all of which 
are intended to modernize the language of the tariff to reflect current operations and provide clarity 
regarding existing responsibilities of Atmos Energy and its customers:  

• Updating terminology regarding the use of a “qualified contractor or licensed plumber” in 
defining who can properly plug or cap the line servicing an appliance required to be removed at 
the time of a soft close; 

• Adding a provision that allows Atmos Energy to terminate service when it is directed to do so by 
a governmental authority; 

• Adding a provision that limits the responsibility of Atmos Energy for damage when service is 
refused or terminated to a customer for the reasons outlined in the tariff; 

• Including language to the section addressing Access to Property to clarify that the requirement to 
provide access also includes the responsibility of the Customer to keep any animals away that 
may hinder Atmos Energy from performing its duties while on Customer’s property when the 
Customer is given notice by Atmos Energy; 

• Updating the language in the provision regarding who can turn off or restore a customer’s service 
and also included information on what to do if there is an escape of gas; 

• Adding a provision clarifying the necessity of providing notice to Atmos Energy if the Customer 
anticipates a material increase in the Customer’s connected load; 

• Including revisions to the section on Customer Equipment and Installation.  These revisions 
include information on the installation of and the requirement that the Customer properly install 
and maintain house piping, equipment, connections, appliances, and methane or carbon monoxide 
detectors; 

• Including a new provision regarding permits and easements; 
• Adding language and/or subsections in multiple places that is intended to clarify any limitations 

on the duties, obligations, or responsibilities of Atmos Energy; 
• Including provisions to clarify the point of delivery; 
• Including a new provision regarding Force Majeure; 
• There are also minor edits, wording, and formatting changes included. 

Additional information, links, and a copy of Atmos Energy’s tariff revisions can be found at Atmos 
Energy’s principal office (3275 Highland Pointe Drive, Owensboro, KY 42303) and on its website 
(https://www.atmosenergy.com/utility-operationsrates/tariffs-kentucky/) A person may submit a timely 
written request for intervention to the Commission, 211 Sower Boulevard, Post Office Box 615, Frankfort, 
Kentucky 40602, establishing the grounds for the request including the status and interest of the party.  The 
Commission’s phone number is (502) 564-3940 and its website is http://psc.ky.gov.  The revisions 
contained in this notice are the revisions proposed by Atmos Energy but the Commission may order 
revisions that differ from the proposed revisions contained in this notice.  Atmos Energy is not proposing 
any changes to any rate schedules and the average customer bill will not change.       
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